BOGNOR CHICHESTER AND DISTRICT AMNESTY GROUP 

LOCAL AMNESTY NEWSLETTER: MAY 2015

Dear Writers and Supporters, 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY    

Sat 30/5: Plant and Book Sale, Emsworth 

Tues 16/6: Chichester; DVD on Afghan Women’s struggle for rights   

Sun 21/6: Chichester Peace Fair Amnesty stall           

Tues 15/9: Domestic Slavery: talk by local author
Thank you all for writing to our prospective MPs about Amnesty’s human rights concerns during the election.  I have forwarded what feedback we got to Amnesty HQ.  There will be more Amnesty lobbying action to preserve the Human Rights Act (see overleaf).

LOCAL AMNESTY EVENTS:
SATURDAY 30 MAY, EMSWORTH PLANT AND BOOK SALE , Methodist Hall, The Square, Emsworth.  The sale starts at 10 am, but we will be setting up from 9.30.  We will need people to help on the stalls and clearing up noon- 1pm, so if you can spare some time, please come to glorious Emsworth where the sun always shines.  We would be grateful for any books, produce, or plants.  Please contact Ann Stewart on dillstew2@hotmail.com  - or bring them on the day.  Contact me if you want to donate books from Bognor (01243 823016)

TUESDAY 16 JUNE, 7.30 pm  Stephanie Carn is presenting the long-awaited   Afghan Women’s DVD at the FRIENDS’ MEETING HOUSE, PRIORY PARK, Chichester.  This explains the role of Afghan women, (following on from the talk last year) and especially the danger that a compromise peace with the Taliban will erode women’s rights.

SUNDAY 21 JUNE. Midsummer Day Peace Fair, in PRIORY PARK itself this time.  We are taking part with other local organisations, having a publicity table from 10am onwards, concentrating on the CAMPAIGN AGAINST TORTURE (June 26th is STOP TORTURE DAY). Contact me for details and to volunteer(01243 823016).
OTHER NEWS AND EVENTS

We are hoping to have another Barnham AmnesTEA and another PUMBLE during the summer – see next newsletter for details.

Carry on Writing!

                   BOB DEWICK 
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Amnesty action: campaigns & letter-writing

	This month’s action

The Human Rights Act

	Over the last few months Amnesty has been calling on all our political leaders to keep the Human Rights Act.   We’re being told that certain rights will be removed from ‘criminals and terrorists’. But taking rights away from anyone undermines your rights too – a fundamental principle of human rights is that they are universal, they apply to all humans.  It cannot be down to the whim of the politicians of the day to say to whom rights apply and to whom they do not.
· If you haven’t already, please sign the online petition: www.amnesty.org.uk/hra and follow the link.

· We expect the Government to include the repeal of the HRA in the Queen's Speech, 27th May. In the days after the Queens speech MP's will debate the items in Parliament where they discuss the items proposed. We want as many MPs as possible standing up for the HRA at this debate in Parliament, so information will be sent out on lobbying our MPs on the HRA.

	SILENCING DISSENT IN THE GULF STATES

	Background to this action

In recent months the clampdown by authorities on peaceful dissenting voices has intensified across many Gulf countries. AIUK is working on two cases, Mahdi Abu Dheeb, a jailed teachers’ union leader in Bahrain, and Dr Mohammed Al Roken, a prominent human rights lawyer, jailed in the United Arab Emirates (UAE). We are also continuing to insist on freedom for Raif Badawi in Saudi Arabia, though his case is not part of this monthly action. 
MAHDI ABU DHEEB - BAHRAIN 
Mahdi Abu Dheeb is the President of the Bahrain Teachers Association. In February 2011 he called a strike of his members as part of the spring uprising in Bahrain. He was calling for peaceful reforms and quality education for all. On 6 April 2011 he was abducted by security forces, held incommunicado and tortured. Following a military tribunal and a civilian appeal, he was sentenced to five years in prison, where he is being denied medical care and his health is deteriorating. Amnesty International considers Mahdi Abu Dheeb to be a prisoner of conscience, jailed solely for exercising his rights to freedom of expression and association and we demand his immediate and unconditional release, and that allegations of torture are investigated and those responsible are brought to justice. 
DR MOHAMMED AL ROKEN – UAE
Dr Mohammed, a well-known and respected human rights lawyer, is serving his second year of a ten-year jail sentence – simply for doing his job and defending human rights. Dr Mohammed has now spent over 1000 days in prison. Prior to his imprisonment, Dr Mohammed had defended countless activists and political prisoners over the years – including the UAE Five, a group of prisoners of conscience whose case made headlines around the world back in 2011. 
Now Dr Mohammed is himself imprisoned on spurious grounds. He is a prisoner of conscience, jailed simply for speaking out in defence of human rights, by a regime that chooses to silence and imprison those, like Mohammed, who criticise the lack of room for free speech. Dr Mohammed has faced a targeted campaign by the government because of his work as a human rights lawyer. Over the years, he has been arrested and detained numerous times, been banned from travelling, from giving public lectures, from writing in newspapers and giving media interviews. Dr Mohammed took on the human rights cases that no one else would touch. He’s been a member of Amnesty for years, and often informed our work in the country. Now it’s our turn to speak up for Dr Mohammed. 

	What you can do

1.We know that solidarity messages have made a real difference in terms of keeping the hopes up of Mahdi and his family.

Choose a postcard of your location (or take a photo) and post it to Mahdi Abu Dheeb’s home address: 
House #2430
Road #4053
Block #740
Al-‘Aali
Kingdom of Bahrain 
Sample wording: Greetings from (location). We stand in solidarity with you Mahdi Abu Dheeb. We have called on the government to release you immediately and unconditionally and will continue to do so until you are free. 
2. Please sign the online petition for Dr Al Roken

www.amnesty.org.uk/uae
If you would prefer to write a letter:

Vice-President and Prime Minister

Sheikh Mohammed Bin Rashid al-Maktoum
Prime Minister's Office

POB 212000

Dubai

United Arab Emirates

info@primeminister.ae
Your Highness,

I am writing to you today regarding the case of Dr Mohammed al-Roken, a human rights lawyer and law professor from Dubai, who is serving a 10-year prison sentence in the United Arab Emirates. Mohammed is a prisoner of conscience, detained solely for peacefully exercising his rights to freedom of expression and freedom of association, including his work as a lawyer defending his clients. He has now served over 1000 days in prison.

Dr Mohammed al-Roken was convicted on 2nd July 2013 in a mass trial of government critics and reform activists. He was among 69 people including other lawyers, academics, judges, students, and activists, calling for democratic reforms in the UAE.

Amnesty International is calling on the United Arab Emirates authorities to:

· Immediate and unconditionally release Dr Mohammed al-Roken

· Ensure that he has immediate and regular access to his family,lawyers and medical treatment

· Protect him from torture and other ill treatment by ensuring that he is held adequate conditions of detention in line with the Standard Minimum Rules for the Treatment of Prisoners.

Yours sincerely,


	www.amnesty.org.uk/bognor for further information about the Bognor Regis, Chichester & District group
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